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Comments 

The baseline risk assessment in this document has assumed some 
inappropriate exposure parameters. Use of more appropriate 
exposure assumptions results in carcinogenic risk estimates of 
about 1 x 10m4 for ingestion of fish contaminated with the 
maximum PCB concentration. This is about 20 times greater than 
the risk estimated in this document. 

This document has dealt with potential human health effects from 
the fish contamination to the exclusion of assessment of any 
ecological effects. Potential ecological effects should be 
investigated; if this has already been done, it should be so 
stated in this document. 

Comments to be Conveved to the Document Preparer 
1. Sections 3, 5. The EPA guidance document from which the 

screening values were obtained used a risk of 1 x 10m5, but 
suggested that target risk levels for screening values 
should be selected by the risk manager (in this case, the 
EPA RPM). In applying screening values to retain or 
eliminate contaminants from further risk considerations 
Superfund program generally uses values based on 1 x 10L6 

the 

risk and 0.1 HQ. It appears that, for this particular risk 
assessment, use of these more protective screening values 
would not result in retention of any additional chemicals of 
potential concern. However, the above criteria should be 
reflected in this document. 

2. Section 5.2.2.1: Table 5-1. 
ingestion of fish, 

For the scenario assessing 
it is inappropriate to assume an 

ingestion rate (IR) of 6.5 g/dy in conjunction with an 
exposure frequency (EF) of 48 dy/yr. The IR of 6.5 g/dy is 
based on averaging the ingestion over the- entire year and 
thus should be used in conjunction with a EF of 365 dy/yr 
(RAGS, 1989). EPA Region IV currently recommends a default 
IR of 145 g per meal, with EF (number of meals of fish per 
year) to be determined on a site-specific basis. If no 
site-specific EF is available, 48 meals/yr could be used as 
a default value (RAGS, 1989). 


